## FIFTY THOUSAND WATTS K F F DIAL FIFTEEN FIFTY

248 WEST LESTER STREET . TUCSON, ARIZONA . MAin 3-5731



August 9. 1961

Mr. Maurice W. Nittler 1755 So. Vallejo Street Denver 23, Colorado

Dear Mr. Nittler:

We thank you for your letter to us in connection with our equipment tests last week. Please forgive me for this impersonal method of replying (the mail has me somewhat "snowed" under). I hope that you will accept this note as verification of your reception -everything checks perfectly with what we aired August 2, 1961.

We will be a daytime 50 KW and we should get approval sometime the latter part of the week to start our regular broadcast schedule. Later this year -- or perhaps not until next year -- we hope to be on fulltime. probably 5 or 10 KW nightime.

Our tower is 380 feet in height and is located some 7 miles north of our studio here in Tucson.

It was a sincere pleasure for us all to hear from you. Again, many thanks and the best of luck to you,

Very truly yours.

Joe Frank

Program Director

Good to hear from Dehver! Our chief engineer, Pete Trowbridge, especially appreciated your letter. Best of everything to you.